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March 4, 2025 
 
Sent via Electronic Mail 
Ben Goehring 
180827-90198977@requests.muckrock.com 
 
Dear Ben Goehring: 
 
This letter is in response to your email dated February 2, 2025, in which you requested “electronic 
listings of all individuals employed within all state agencies, commissions, and departments for each 
quarter (January, April, July, October) from October 1, 2022 through October 1 2024” from the 
Department of Budget and Management (DBM), under the Public Information Act (PIA), Md. Code 
Ann., Gen. Prov. (“GP”) §§ 4-101–4-601. Specifically, you requested a spreadsheet with the following 
fields for each employee: Full legal name (including middle initial); Job title - Department/agency; Full 
time/ part time status; Work street address; Work zip code; Hire date; Gross annual salary; and Civil 
service status. 
 
Please find enclosed the responsive DBM records relating to your request. 
 
If you have any questions about this letter, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Raquel Coombs 
Chief of Staff 
Department of Budget and Management 
State of Maryland 
 
 
Enclosures (9) 


